Virginia Pat’s Look Ahead to 2005
As the 2004 season closes, and the playoffs are now in full swing, an early look at next year’s Patriots is presented.   The Pats return 3 of their 4 starters from last season and have added one that was injured last year:  

Starters:

Bartolo Colon, whip 1.37

Tim Hudson, whip 1.29

CC Sabathia, whip 1.32

Eric Milton , whip 1.35(returned from injury)

Gary Knotts, whip 1.48

These starters cover about 145 starts, although there are no studs in this group, they should provide a lot of decent innings.

The bullpen returnees include:

Jorge Julio,  69 IP, whip 1.42
Ron Mahay, 67 IP, whip 1.33

Jon Adkins, 62 IP, whip  1.53

Gabe White, 59 IP, whip 1.41

Grant Balfour, 37 IP, whip 1.41

Stephen Randolph, 81 IP, whip 1.81 (can also start)
Lots of average bullpen pitching returns for next season.  At least with most starts covered, and lots of IPs available, it is a workable situation for management.

The Offense includes:

Catchers:

Jorge Posada and Javier Valentin (which provide a good platoon). 

Infield:

Carlos Delgado 1b (last season with the Pats)
Ty Wigginton 3b

Nomar Garciaparra ss 
Mark Grudzielanek 2b

With Willie Blooquist, Hector Luna, Fernando Vina, Wilson Betemit as subs.  Nomar and Mark are available only ½ seasons due to injuries, so the subs will see a lot of action.

Outfield:
Milton Bradley

Rocco Baldelli

Jay Gibbons

With Jason Michaels, Jason Lane, Karim Garcia,  Kerry Robinson, Jason Conti, Tony Alvarez, Darnell McDonald as subs.  The outfield bench also will see a lot of planned action.
Overall, this group appears to be a .500 ballclub at this time.   Management would like to make several improvements in hopes of getting back to the playoffs next season.

As with most teams, we would like to improve our starting pitching.  Although we do not think that this is likely without giving up too much, we will concentrate on improving the bullpen.    A strong closer is needed since Jorge Julio has not progressed well enough and does not provide the needed closer card for next season.  He is still young and may yet develop into a good closer.
We would also like to improve our infield.  Especially with only ½ seasons from SS and 2B.  We hope to find a longer term solution at 2b since Grudz is signed for only this year left.  This is also Delgado’s last season with Pats, we had hoped Jay Gibbons would be his replacement, but Jay also was injured and did not provide good output last season.  We are hoping that Jay returns to form next season when Delgado’s contract expires.
The “Jasons”, Lane and Michaels appear to be heading to full-time jobs, that would really help to team up with Rocco Baldelli and the enigmatic Milton Bradley in the Pats future outfield.

The minors provides Prince Fielder and Nick Markakis who are probably 2-3-4 years away from being major leaguers.  Management needs to concentrate on a good minor league draft for the future.

Well thanks for listening.  Hope you too are enjoying the off season and retooling for next year!  
Mike

